
ST.  DENIS  Parish 
Box 58, 53 Saint Augustine Street 

Haywood, Manitoba, R0G 0W0 
 

Pastor: Father Peter Lê Văn Ngũ 
E-mail: peterlevnca@yahoo.com ; Cell: 204-952-4531 

 

St. Claude: E-mail: stclaudeparish@gmail.com  
Telephone: 204-379-2434 
Secretary: André Lambert 

 

Haywood: Bulletin / Secretary / Cemetery: André Lambert 
Phone: 204-379-2175 - Cell: 204-872-3697 

E-mail: parstdenis@gmail.com  
 

Parish web site: www.stdenishaywoodmb.ca 
  

 Diocese web site: www.archsaintboniface.ca 
  

Our mission statement: LOVE GOD   LOVE OTHERS     TRAIN DISCIPLES   
            

Eucharistic Celebrations: 
 

Sat.,  June 5th    Private Mass  + Special intention (a parishioner) 
Sun., June 6th   9:00 am Livestreamed Haywood + Goods of the earth (Roland/Yvonne Dequier) 
          + All parishioners (Father Peter) 

 

Mon., June 7th    Private Mass + All Souls (Father Peter) 
Tue.,  June 8th    Private Mass + Special intention (Fifi family) 
Wed., June 9th    Private Mass   + Roland Rouire (Lucien & Lorraine Collet) 
Thu.,  June 10th  Private Mass + Gilbert Dion (funeral offerings) 
Fri.,    June 11th  Private Mass + Charity Wood (Mark Cormier) 
 

Sat.   June 12th   Private Mass + Isabelle Oliviero (Carol & Roger Field) 
Sun., June 13th  11:00 am Livestreamed from St. Claude + Jérome Oliviero (Marc Labossière) 
  + Deceased members of the Labossière family (Dorothée & Marcel Dequier) 
 

June 6, 2021 – Feast of Corpus Christi 
“Then he took a cup, gave thanks, and gave it to them, and 

 they all drank from it.”  - MARK 14:23. 
Jesus, the perfect steward, gave thanks, just before He gave Himself up for our 
salvation.  He offers us the same chance to drink from His cup.  In the bread 
and wine, we meet Christ personally.  If we follow Him, drinking from His cup 
means our own self-sacrifice, using all of our gifts for the benefit of others and 
to do His work on earth. 
      

 

God’s Share:   May 30th   -     $225.00 (6) + $0.00 (loose) + $160.00 (DD)(3) = $385.00   
 

Pope’s Pastoral Works: May 30th - YTD -  $105.00 (5) 

 

Ordinary Time -Week 10 
The Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ –  

Corpus Christi     June 6, 2021 
Prayer Intention for June 2021 
The Beauty of Marriage – Let us pray for young people who are preparing for marriage with the support of a 
Christian community: may they grow in love, with generosity, faithfulness, and patience. 
Let us pray:  

- For an end to the pandemic. 
- For our pastor, Fr. Peter, in his priestly ministry among us.  
- For the conversion of Christians, especially those of our parishes. 

Parish life:   
*According to the new released public health restrictions, all religious gatherings are to remain closed 
until June 12th. Therefore, we will continue to have one livestreamed mass every weekend 
alternating between St. Denis & St. Claude, both livestreamed on the St. Claude Facebook page. Father 
will be celebrating all weekday masses in private for the intentions noted on the bulletins and there will 
be no eucharistic adoration for this week. Everyone is encouraged to do their part in social distancing, 
sanitizing, and washing hands to help stop this virus from spreading. And get vaccinated as soon as you 
are eligible. We can do these sacrifices for the good of all. 
Let us recite the chaplet of Holy Rosary daily. Through the intercession of Our Lady Mary, let us pray for 
an end to the pandemic, for our parish, for our families, and for the conversion of all Christians. In urgent 
cases, such as Anointing of the Sick, please do not hesitate to call Fr. Peter at 204.952.4531. 
 
Archdiocesan News 

*NEW* Bishop LeGatt Video Message – Building Up the 
Local French-Speaking Church 
The Catholic Church in Saint-Boniface is currently 
undertaking an initiative to strengthen one particular 
part of the local Body of Christ: that of our French-
speaking brothers and sisters. The Church of Saint-
Boniface was built by French-speaking men and 
women, who came here to transmit their rich faith. 
When language and faith combine, these give birth to a 
powerful relationship: the language of our very first 
prayers, the language in which our heart speaks, 

remains vitally important for us for the rest of our lives. In the same way, it is important, currently, for us to 
take some time to reflect on our Church’s presence in French-speaking communities in Manitoba, and how 
we can continue to build up this part of our local Church up, seeking to find unity and strength of all in our 
archdiocese. When we build up one part of the Body of Christ, it is the whole of the Body that is 
strengthened, to together give glory to God. 
To view the video, click here or visit the diocesan Facebook page at: https://www.facebook.com/ArchSaintBoniface/ 
or visit the diocesan website homepage at: www.archsaintboniface.ca 
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*UPDATED* The Archdiocese of St. Boniface consults Catholic 
francophones. 
The history of the Archdiocese of St. Boniface is an important and 
quite unique one. The rich French heritage within our diocese is an 
asset that is certainly worth celebrating. To ensure the vitality 
of the French Catholic community, a public consultation is taking 
place. We are hoping to gather as many responses as possible from a 
very wide variety of people of different backgrounds and experiences. 
Anyone and everyone who is interested in sharing their thoughts 
through a French Survey or by hosting a discussion group can do so. 
All details can be found in French on the website here. Or read the 
English Press Release. 
Click here to read a letter from Archbishop LeGatt detailing this 
initiative. To read an article (in French) by Radio-Canada about the 

project, click here. 
*UPDATED* Interested in participating in a discussion group? – Vitality of the francophone Catholic community 
project. The Archdiocese of St. Boniface will organize several discussion groups for those interested in participating in our 
consultation on the vitality of the francophone catholic community. Discussion group meeting will be held online. Fill in the 
registration for to reserve your seat at the table! Click here for registration form (In French).  
 
Marriage, Family & Life: 
Reflections for the separated/divorced 
“You are not the sum of your weaknesses, but the sum of your Father’s love.”, observed Saint John Paul II. Although the 
thought applies to all, it can be real solace for those experiencing the deep pain and shock of those first days, weeks and 
months of separation. When you are in that paralyzing moment of hurt and pain, remember that Our Father loves you. He 
knows your anguish. He is present when cry, or when you can’t cry and words fail you. And He will walk with you once you 
emerge from paralysis and have decided to let yourself live again. 
Manitoba’s Rosary for Life 

For this last week of May, join us in prayer asking for Mother Mary's intercession for the 
pre-born and families in crisis. Click here to pray Manitoba's Rosary for Life brought 
to you by Life's Vision. Please include a special intention for Bill C-233, an act to 
amend the criminal code on sex selective abortion in Canada. If you would like to learn 
more about what Life's Vision does. or support our work, please visit 
www.lifesvision.ca.  
 

Workshop in Active Listening & Empathetic Responding – June 16, 2021 
Would you like to hone your active listening skills?  Learn how to listen to build rapport, 
understanding and trust – whether with your spouse, family members or friends!  Learn 
the concepts behind empathetic responding to help your loved ones find clarity and 
make decisions.  This workshop will offer practical experience with actual 
conversations and offer a repertoire of helpful phrases and responses.  The workshop 
is graciously offered by counsellor & mentor Alesa Sutherland as part of training 
sessions linked to the ‘First Responders’ initiative.  It will take place online via Zoom on 
Wednesday, June 16 from 7 to 8:30 pm. Sign up by Thursday, June 10 at 
www.bit.ly/listen-respond.  The event is free but donations are gratefully 

accepted!  Questions?  FFRWorshop@gmail.com / 204-254-1486.  View poster! 

Ordinary Time -Week 10 
The Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ –  

Corpus Christi     June 6, 2021 
 

Statement from the Canadian Conference of 

Catholic Bishops following the recent discovery 

at the former Kamloops Indian Residential School 

on the Tk’emlúps te Secwépemc First Nation 
 

On behalf of the Canadian Conference of Catholic 

Bishops (CCCB), I express our deepest sorrow for the 

heartrending loss of the children at the former Kamloops Indian Residential School 

on the Tk’emlúps te Secwépemc First Nation. 

 

The news of the recent discovery is shocking. It rekindles trauma in numerous 

communities across this land. Honouring the dignity of the lost little ones demands 

that the truth be brought to light. 

 

This tragedy profoundly impacts Indigenous communities, with whom many people 

across this land and throughout the world now stand in solidarity. 

 

As we see ever more clearly the pain and suffering of the past, the Bishops of 

Canada pledge to continue walking side by side with Indigenous Peoples in the 

present, seeking greater healing and reconciliation for the future. 

 

We lift up prayers to the Lord for the children who have lost their lives and pledge 

our close accompaniment of Indigenous families and communities. 

 

May our Creator God bless all of us with consolation and hope. 

 

+ Richard Gagnon 

Archbishop of Winnipeg and 

President of the Canadian Conference 

of Catholic Bishops 

May 31, 2021 
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